

District 36 Monthly Group Conscience Meeting
September 9, 2024

1. Attendance: Andrew R (GSR New Beginnings), Kim W (GSR There is a Solution), Louis J (GSR 19th St) with guest Monique, Josh G (AGSR West Shore Area), Craig Y (GSR Some Are Sicker than others), Jeff C (GSR Bridge Street, Archivist), Carrie B (GSR There's More to Life), Jessi G (GSR BB Study Group East), Dana S (GSR Dillsburg), Heather L (GSR Women's BB Study), Angelo S (GSR Hershey Nooner) with guest AGSR Kristin, Chris P (GSR Hershey Group), Elaine B (GSR Set Aside), Miste (Mornings with Bill W zoom group), Bill (Day by Day), Dennis P (GSR Planet Rebose), Shawn (Day by Day), Elaine B (GSR Set Aside Saturday), Alex G (GSR Rebellion Dogs), Chris P (GSR Hershey Group), Nicole G (GSR Young People's), Lore (GSR Women's Serenity Group)
2. Opened at 6:33 pm with Declaration of Unity
3. Introductions, Summaries, and Actions
 - a. Dennis - Back the Valley "Meet and Eat" speaker and Al-Anon guest speaker
 - b. Alex - Rebellion Dogs is in need of a speaker this upcoming Thursday
 - c. Louis - 19th St is having a movie night on September 21st
4. Monthly Tradition
 - a. Tradition 9 - Craig Y.
5. Officer Reports
 - a. Officer-at-Large (OAL) Josh B. (not present)
 - b. Secretary Chelsea T.
 - i. Minutes are typically sent out within a week of meeting. Additionally uploaded as a 'draft' to aaharrisburg.org
 - c. Treasurer Ben S. (not present)
 - i. See attached report.
 - d. ADCM James O.
 - i. See attached report.
 - ii. We will be standing for officer positions at this meeting and voting in October.
 - iii. EPGSA is November 8-11, 2024
 - e. DCM Neill D.
 - i. See attached report.
 - ii. Volunteers requested for EPGSA - registration, hospitality, greeters, etc.
 - iii. New motion brought to Area quarterly yesterday- passed- continue to use pamphlets without interruption.
 - iv. Harrisburg Area Intergroup is requesting our assistance in completing a survey for the upcoming inventory. If your group has an intergroup rep, you should get this copy. (Also attached and available on aaharrisburg.org) This can be filled out as a group OR as an individual, but please only one!
 - v. Historically at the International Convention there is an opportunity for non-AA members to attend panels (email Pete, delegate, with suggestions).
 - vi. Area 59 and Area 60 will be hosting a hospitality suite at International; consider donation for the hospitality suite in the future perhaps.
 - vii. Proposed agenda items for General Service Conference (75th next year), deadline is September 30, 2024. If interested in submitting a motion, contact delegate Pete for further information.

- viii. Neill shared flyers discussing new pamphlets and the plain language big book (link will be sent to email).
 - ix. Draft copy was shared of the activities planned for EPGSA
- 6. Subcommittee Reports
 - a. Archives (Irena - chair, Jeff - Archivist)
 - i. Archive bins are present in the building.
 - ii. Temporary solution to store in a member's place, consider proposal/motion at a future meeting to obtain an official storage facility place.
 - b. Finance (Angelo - chair)
 - i. No report
 - c. Workshop (Rachael)
 - i. No report
 - d. Structure (Carrie B - chair)
 - i. Updated structure manual was distributed via email on August 18th.
 - ii. Please see Kim after meeting with any questions/corrections/changes.
 - e. District split (Josh B)
 - i. Not present, no report.
- 7. Liaison Reports
 - a. Harrisburg Area Intergroup (Josh B - OAL)
 - i. Not present
 - b. Bridging the Gap (Kristin presenting for Chris B)
 - i. Connected 3 people
 - c. Harrisburg PENNSCYPAA Host (Lauren)
 - i. Spaghetti dinner is upcoming on September 21st
 - ii. Co-hosting a Halloween dance on October 18th
 - iii. Please share the flyers to your home group!
 - iv. Registration is currently \$15, but starting October 1st it will be \$20 and beginning January 1st it will increase to \$25
 - v. 320 pre-registrations so far
 - vi. Taking volunteers to Share-A-Day, PI committee is working with local universities
- 8. Old business
- 9. New business
 - a. Motion to suspend the rules (current structure manual for D36 follows Area 59) to nominate officers. **[We will have nominations and GSRs who are not present can stand in October].**
 - i. Officer-at-Large: all decline
 - ii. Secretary: Kim W
 - iii. Treasurer: Andrew R, Angelo S
 - iv. ADCM: Angelo S, Chelsea T
 - v. DCM: James O
 - b. Tradition 10: Elaine B.
 - c. Concept 10: Dennis P.
- 10. Monthly concept

- a. Concept 9: Jeff C.
- 11. Closed meeting at 7:43 pm with Responsibility Declaration.
- 12. Next district meeting is October 14th, 2024 @ 6:30 pm
- 13. Attachments
 - a. Treasurer report
 - b. ADCM report
 - c. DCM report
 - d. Back the Valley "Eat and Meet" event on September 17th
 - e. Delegate's Final Report
 - f. 19th St. Movie Night event on September 21st
 - g. Area 59 Share-A-Day on October 6th
 - h. Area Day on October 12th
 - i. Harrisburg Area Intergroup survey
 - j. PENNSCYPAA Host Spaghetti Dinner on September 21st
 - k. PENNSCYPAA Host Halloween Dance on October 18th